CT Suicide Advisory Board Meeting Minutes


	Meeting Date:
	March 14, 2013
	Location:
	United Way of CT, Inc., Rocky Hill, CT 

	Present:  Ingrid Adarrion (JMPMF), Kevin Borrup (Connecticut Children’s Medical Center), Wendy Caruso (United Way of 2-1-1), Renee Coleman-Mitchell (DPH), Heather Clinger (Wheeler Clinic), Andrea Duarte (CT DMHAS), Amy Hanoian Fontana (CT Poison Control Center), Latoya Harts (Newington VA), Corrine King (Wheeler Clinic), Mark Lawless (West Haven VA), Ashley Mayo (DMHAS), Fr. Kapriel Mouradjian (SAAC), Ashley Murphy (ERASE/MPH Intern), CPT Derek Musgrave (CT Army National Guard), Marisa Porco (JMPMF), Scott Newgass (SDE), William Noha (CCMC Intern), Nina Rovinelli – Heller (UConn School of SW), Tom Steen (CASAC), Justin Theriault (VA Healthcare CT), Susan Tobenkin (CT Army National Guard), Meryl Tom (DPH), Lisa Tregoning (GPP), Tammy Van Linter (Rushford), Faith VosWinkel (Office of the Child Advocate), LoriBeth Young (DSS)

	AGENDA ITEM/TOPIC
	SUMMARY OF DISCUSSION
	OUTCOME / ACTION/RESPONSIBLE

	“WANTED”

THIRD CO-CHAIR
	Tim has accepted a promotion at DCF (Congrats, Tim!). He plans to continue as a CTSAB Co-Chair as DCF holds the legislative mandate for a Board. However, he believes it is necessary to identify a third Co-Chair to work more regularly with Andrea.
	Anyone interested in co-chairing the CTSAB please contact Andrea or Tim:

andrea.duarte@ct.gov or (860) 418-6801.

tim.marshall@ct.gov or (860) 550-6531

	Presentation by Amy Hanonian- Fontana, Community Education Specialist, CT Poison Control Center
	Amy’s PPT Presentation: https://www.ctclearinghouse.org/Files/customer-files/556-Everything-You-Ever-Wanted-to-Know-About-the.pdf (FOR CTSAB MEMBERS ONLY- NOT FOR DISSEMINATION)
The CPCC receives about 33,000 calls a year = about 90 calls/day. These calls are both from medical professionals and lay people. The service is free 24/7/365. A doctor, nurse or pharmacist is always answering the phone and a toxicologist is on call. 

CPCC offers telephone triage (exposure and informational calls) and provide treatment advice.  Educational services are also available (contact Amy if interested)

Center surveillance data is uploaded to the National Poison Data System, which provides real time data and is maintained by people who are alerted of any elevated substance calls.

Amy noted that more people are dying by prescription overdoses than cocaine and heroin combined. She also mentioned that the CPCC receives more teens/young adult calls that may be more suicide related/experimental. Older adults have more calls about mistakes with prescriptions. 

Analgesics – Advil/Tylenol/Motrin are the most common poison calls, followed by sedatives and topical calls. As for non-drug calls, cosmetics are the most common followed by household products and then toys/foreign bodies
	Amy will provide PowerPoint presentation to Board members. Due to the information in presentation, she requests that Board members do not send presentation out to other contacts

	National Guard Panel/Sub-committee
	Susan shared that due to the heightened numbers of suicide death over the past few years in the CT National Guard (CTNG), the Guard has received permission to develop a suicide prevention panel, and requested that the panel be a sub-committee of the CTSAB. 

The Board agreed to develop a sub-committee with this focus lead by the CTNG, and the Guard expressed appreciation for the Board’s support. First meeting will be after the CTSAB on 4/11/13 from 11-12:30.
	Anyone interested in joining the sub-committee should contact Susan Tobenkin or contact her at susan.e.tobenkin.ctr@mail.mil or 860-830-8991. Andrea will send out the invite as well.

	Review of minutes and follow-up
	Information Sub-committee- Faith and Marisa have been investigating timelier reporting of suicide deaths to allow the CTSAB opportunities for intervention and postvention. They are unsure there is a quicker way to receive data than what already exists. 
Scott mentioned that in the SDE system there is no consistent method of suicide death notification or transfers from school to the hospital for psychiatric emergencies due to HIPPA.

Tom noted that there is a need to offer postvention before a suicide death to prepare a community, like with the model Connect Postvention.

Nina suggested that Tim present on D-BURN and EMPS structure/process of dispersal.
Minutes were approved and presentations from last meeting were attached in email.
	Anyone interested in assisting Marisa and Faith on gathering real-time data, please contact them at:
Faith.VosWinkel@ct.gov  or 860-566-2106; marisagiarnellaporco@gmail.com or 860-983-4891


Andrea will send out the invite as well.
Andrea will follow up with Jim Siemianowski, DMHAS and Tim regarding presenting at a future meeting.

	Priority Areas
	Awareness Campaign/Website
A WTNH-Channel 8 New Haven Account Executive approached Andrea after seeing a One Word, Once Voice, One Life billboard between West Haven and Milford, and offered media packages to the Board.  Andrea suggested that WTNH present at the next meeting to share their options. Tom and Amy expressed concern over using one media outlet and suggested investigating/utilizing a media broker for broader reach. Andrea suggested the Board create a sub-committee to look at media options and sources of funding. Tom, Amy, and Corrine volunteered to work with Andrea.
Awareness and Evidence-Based Practices

Mark mentioned that although Maureen Pasko couldn’t attend that we start thinking about plans for September-Suicide Prevention Week/Month. She’d like to see the CTSAB promote activities throughout the month. 
State Plan Revision
Nina reported that a survey will be sent near the April meeting – keep an eye out in your email.
Statewide Network

Andrea asked, should we have an Annual Meeting and if so when? Everyone agreed to hold the Annual Meeting in September to coincide with suicide prevention week/month. September 12, 2013.
	Anyone interested in the Media subcommittee- please contact Andrea at andrea.duarte@ct.gov or (860) 418-6801.
Look for upcoming State Plan survey in email 

Discussion on Suicide Prevention Month activities will take place at next meeting. Andrea will place on the agenda.



	Updates
	Renee shared concerns with the Board that due to some resistant towns in the sample, DPH may not acquire the necessary sample of schools for the CT School Health Survey (CSHS) that includes the Youth Tobacco Component (YTC) and Youth Risk Behavior Survey (CDC-YRBS). She urged Board members to contact any of the resistant towns on the list she disseminated if they have relationships/contacts. The list includes: Branford, Glastonbury, Granby, Newington, South Windsor, Clinton, Regional District 1, Regional District 17, Thompson, Watertown and Westport.

JMPMF Suicide Prevention Gala- All Board members are invited to the gala and can attend free of cost. Please contact Marisa at marisagiarnellaporco@gmail.com ASAP. Note, Andrea checked with the CT Ethics Commission and it is not a conflict of interest for state agency staff on the Board to attend, but non-member guests accompanying CTSAB members must make the donation. For more Gala info:  http://www.rememberingjordan.org/gala/ .
	Please contact Celeste Jorge at DPH if you think you may be able to help with the CSHS recruitment: Celeste.Jorge@ct.gov or 
(860)509-7695
Contact Marisa ASAP if you are interested in attending the JMPMF Gala as a CTSAB Guest:
marisagiarnellaporco@gmail.com

	Next Meeting: 4/11/13
	4/11 Presentation: The CT National Guard on Suicide in Military Service Members
 
Future Meetings: 5/9, 6/13, 7/11, 8/8, 9/12 (Annual Meeting), 10/10, 11/14, 12/12
Please let Andrea or Tim know if you’d like to present to the Board on a related topic.
	Reminder: United Way has limited parking now that all four floors of building have tenants. United Way requests visitors to park in the Comfort Inn back parking lot (closest to I 91).
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